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March—May 2025 

Dear Friends, 

I hope this prayer letter finds you well. Thank you for your support, prayers and partnership 

in the Gospel. What an amazing source of encouragement you all continue to be.  

     Recently we have had some younger people attending Sunday morning services at 

church. Young, British men who live locally and want a Bible preaching church to worship 

in. Sound Biblical teaching is rare in churches in the U.K today, and it’s a blessing to see a 

hunger for truth in the next generation. I am praying they’ll continue to come and build a 

foundation for their faith. 

     Our regular ministries are going well. With fine weather these last few weeks, we’ve 

been back out delivering New Testaments to houses in the community—and I’m always 

mindful that this outreach has been our most effective in bringing new people to church. 

Our missionary ladies, Marcia and Reta with Linda continue to make Cake Day a high-

light—we’re thankful for their faithfulness and the warm, welcoming atmosphere they cre-

ate, often drawing in those who might not attend a service but are happy to sit down for a 

tea and a chat. It’s in those moments that hearts are softened and doors open for the Gospel. 

     Please pray for Virginia (whom I mentioned in my previous prayer letter). Her son in 

Australia fell out of a cherry-picker and suffered brain damage. He has since come out of ICU 

and has been making incremental steps in recovery. Virgina has relocated to be with her son—

she remains committed to Jesus, and I know she’d appreciate your prayers for her son and the 

family.   

      Nattacha has been taking medication to manage some recent health challenges, so please 

continue to keep her in your prayers. After the summer, both Nattacha and Mai will be enter-

ing their final year of university, with some significant decisions ahead as they prepare for the 

next chapter of their lives. Where does the time go?       

     Some great news! Linda became a British citizen! She made it! Thank the Lord… and, yes, 

fish n’chips is now compulsory.        

     And, some news regarding the novel, The Final Witness. I wrote this story to encourage young Christians in their 

faith. Much prayer and editing has gone into the story and its now available on Amazon as an eBook. If anyone is in-

terested please do a search on the Amazon webpage: ‘The Final Witness by T. R. Britten.’ Your support helps meet 

our needs here on the missionary field, gets more Christian content into the public domain, and, hopefully, you’ll find 

it an engaging story that will encourage you, on your path of faith.        

     Financially, the situation here is very different than it was back in 2018. I am currently making meetings to present 

the ministry to some new churches this Autumn in the States… and also hope to visit some of our long-standing sup-

porters as well. It's a season of trusting God for provision—your prayers and encouragement continue to mean more 

than words can express. Thank you all so much.  

  

Kind regards 

Tom (Tel. 0771 2669785 / brittentobritain@gmail.com / Donations through Central Missionary Clearinghouse)  

 

 

 


